
















































MEMORANDUM

To: FILE

Subject: Application ID: 2013-179

Date: 10/17/2013

From: Nell Donaldson

October 17,2013
 
To:       Nell Donaldson

            Barbara Barhydt

From:   David Margolis-Pineo

Re:       Review Comments – Bayhouse II – 40 Hancock Street

 

All comments from Public Services have been addressed.

 

However there is still a question about ownership and maintenance of the retaining walls along property lines.  
Common sense would dictate that this is the time to resolve before it becomes an issue.

 

I would like this information presented to the Planning Board for their decision and a possible condition of 
approval to have this issue resolved.

Comments Submitted by: David Margolis-Pineo/Engineering DPS on 10/17/2013



MEMORANDUM

To: FILE

Subject: Application ID: 2013-179

Date: 10/17/2013

From: Nell Donaldson

From: 	Tom Errico <thomas.errico@tylin.com>
To:	Helen Donaldson <HCD@portlandmaine.gov>
CC:	David Margolis-Pineo <DMP@portlandmaine.gov>, Katherine Earley <KAS@portlandmaine.gov>, Jeff Tarling 
<JST@portlandmaine.gov>, "JeremiahBartlett" <JBartlett@portlandmaine.gov>
Date: 	10/17/2013 12:59 PM
Subject: 	Seaport -- Parking Management

Nell   The following is the applicant's response in regard to how on site parking spaces will be managed for the 
project. Based upon my understanding of what is provided, at least one parking space will be allocated to each 
unit (So the approval assumes all units will have at least one parking space).  Given this assumption, I find 
conditions to be acceptable.  If you have any questions, please contact me.

Best regards,

The parking spaces will be assigned to the units prior to unit closings and once the units are sold and closed they 
will be attached to the units in perpetuity. I'm not sure if that will be through a deed, easement, license to use or 
other legal document. We have not yet determined if the spaces will be assigned by the developer of if we will let 
buyers select their spaces. In the current Bayhouse project, the unit buyers are allowed to select their space on a 
first come, first serve basis. Seaport will probably done a little differently as it probably makes sense for parking 
spaces directly behind the townhouse rear entrances to be assigned to that unit. All that being said, we have 
more than enough parking spaces for each unit to get at least one and they will be attached to the unit through 
legal document that will run with the unit.

Thomas A. Errico, PE
Senior Associate
Traffic Engineering Director
[T.Y. Lin International]T.Y. Lin International

Comments Submitted by: Tom Errico/Traffic on 10/17/2013



MEMORANDUM

To: FILE

Subject: Application ID: 2013-179

Date: 10/17/2013

From: Nell Donaldson

From: 	David Senus <dsenus@woodardcurran.com>
To:	Helen Donaldson <HCD@portlandmaine.gov>
CC:	"DMP@portlandmaine.gov" <DMP@portlandmaine.gov>
Date: 	10/9/2013 8:41 AM
Subject: 	RE: Dave Senus Comments: Seaport Lofts
Attachments:	Dave Senus Comments: Seaport Lofts

Hi Nell.
We have reviewed the revised submittal and email, and all comments contained in our September 18, 2013 
memo have been adequately addressed.  Please let me know if you need this formalized in a memorandum.
Thanks
Dave

Comments Submitted by: David Senus/Civil Engineering on 10/9/2013



MEMORANDUM

To: FILE

Subject: Application ID: 2013-179

Date: 10/17/2013

From: Nell Donaldson

More plans have been submited showing the average grade and the roof elevation. I would want a little more 
clarity as to what is being considered as the "roof elevation".  The definitions required the height of a building to 
be measure to the top of the roof beam.  Is that where the 87.25 measurement is taken?  Also what is above that 
area? The plans show a higher ekevation going around the building. I did not see any plans that explain that level. 
Is it for sheilding mechanical equipment?  The dBA's can be assessed at the time of a building permit for the 
HVAC systems. 

To follow up the 45' maximum height is being exactly met based upon the information received, if the upper roof 
shown on the plans is for mechanical systems.

Marge Schmuckal
Zoning Administrator

Comments Submitted by: Marge Schmuckal/Zoning on 10/8/2013

I reviewed an e-mail from David White concerning the building height and how the elevations were measured. He 
also explained what the wall was that is higher than the roof measurement. It is a parapet that surround the roof 
concealing the mechanicals which is permitted by Ordinance to be higher than the maximum building height.  

I also reviewed the revised impervious surface information on the revised site plan #5 of 14.  The Impervious 
surface ratio is being met.

Separate permits are required for the construction of the building and also for the mechanical systems of the 
building after the site plan has been approved.

Marge Schmuckal
Zoning Administrator

Comments Submitted by: Marge Schmuckal/Zoning on 10/9/2013



From:  Liz Monaghan <Liz.Monaghan@rmsmortgage.com> 
To: "'hcd@portlandmaine.gov'" <hcd@portlandmaine.gov> 
Date:  10/15/2013 6:09 PM 
Subject:  FW: 123 Newbury St. and 133 Newbury St. 
 
 
From: Liz Monaghan 
Sent: Tuesday, October 15, 2013 6:08 PM 
To: 'ncd@portlandmaine.gov' 
Subject: 123 Newbury St. and 133 Newbury St. 
 
Dear Nell Donaldson, 
 
I am writing as the owner of 123 Newbury Street. My name is Elizabeth Monaghan, my husband, Kurt Nielsen and I have owned the property 
since 2005. When we purchased the property we had to do a complete renovation of the building. The family we bought it from had owned and 
lived in the building for over 80 years. When we purchased it, it was in major disrepair. We completely gutted it and rebuilt it from the inside out. 
You will have records of this rehab in your Portland Planning Department records. You will see the extensive work we did.  I mention this 
because we feel the structure that is being proposed at 133 Newbury will adversely affect our building's value, its historical charm and its natural 
lighting. 
When we rebuilt 123 Newbury, we made sure that we kept the historical features such as the large 6-7 foot windows in tact. We even added a few 
extra to the back unit. Letting light into the units was part of our plans. On the East side we have 10, 6.75 foot windows and on the South we have 
9. It was a major feature that we wanted to maintain. Both units receive light from the South and East. Our Southern exposure has been partially 
diminished by the new building already built across the street. Most of the day 123's South side is now in the shadow of that building. Now with 
133's design, it  will have more of its sunlight taken away. It will not get any of the Eastern sunlight. 133 Newbury will be so close to 123, that it 
will be in its shadow all day. This will directly diminish the value of 123 Newbury St.. We ask that the design and the closeness of the proposed 
building be relooked at. 
133 Newbury Street would block all of the Eastern light and 123 would be in the shadow of it's proposed 45 feet height all day.  123 Newbury 
would be encroached by the closeness of the building. The actual building would be only 5 feet from the back unit and 15 from the front unit. It 
being the right half of a Town House, it only has windows on its Southern and Eastern side so the shadow effect would be severe. 
We currently have this property on the market and it has been a consistent concern of any interested parties. They are concerned that" the building 
at 133 would have an encroaching effect on our building via light, design, largeness and closeness." The largest concern is the proposed closeness 
of the building and how it  will loom over our property and steal any light that it currently has. 
We are not contesting the building of 133 Newbury. We are asking that the developers and city planners reconsider the design of the building. 
The  part of the building that will affect their neighbors at 123 Newbury. We would like them to consider the shadow that its height, closeness 
and largeness will cast on our building. It will make 123 Newbury Street's appearance encroached upon and dark. The light in this historical 
building is what make the building so beautiful and marketable. The value of 123 Newbury Street would be adversely affected. 
After looking at the plans, it appears that they could modify their plans by moving the driveway over and eliminate the 3 units in the front, left 
corner of the building. (Units labeled 15 and the two above it.)This would allow about 24 feet between the sidelines. This would create a better 
light and shadow impact of the looming, larger and closer building. The effect of this impact was clearly considered across the street. They 
allowed a 30 foot separation between the two new buildings. We would appreciate the same consideration. 
We hope that the planning board will consider our input and agree that the current plan adversely affects our property at 123 Newbury Street. 
I am planning on attending the meeting on the 22nd. If there is an opportunity, I would like to publically share my concerns and ideas. 
Thank you for your time concerning this matter. 
Very Respectfully, Elizabeth Monaghan 
 
 
 
Liz Monaghan CMC, CMPS 
Mortgage Banker 
Residential Mortgage Services 
207-761-0100-o 
207-831-1121-c 
207761-0107-f 
154 York Street 
Portland, Me. 04101 
nmls# 204682 
Lizloans@rmsmortgage.com<mailto:Lizloans@rmsmortgage.com> 
 
 
 
 



From:  HUGH NAZOR <hughn@mac.com> 
To: Jeff Levine <JLEVINE@portlandmaine.gov>, Alex Jaegerman <aqj@portlandmaine.gov>, Bill Needelman 
<wbn@portlandmaine.gov> 
CC: Michael Brennan <mfpb@portlandmaine.gov>, <citymanager@portlandmaine.gov>, Helen Donaldson 
<HCD@portlandmaine.gov> 
Date:  10/11/2013 9:24 AM 
Subject:  India Street activity 
 
Hello all: 
 
About a year and a half ago we had a meeting about planning for the India Street Neighborhood. An attempt at doing something quickly, because 
of development pressures proposing significant changes, had not made it past the Planning Board because they said that there should be a 
Comprehensive Plan for the ISN. We met and agreed that such a plan would go forward and that it should start in September (2012 - or "the 
Fall") and take about a year in total. It was also mentioned that, in the meantime, there could be some methods of preventing development that 
would clearly not be allowed under such a plan. 
 
Everyone understands the financing problem which was a large part in the shifting of timing of this project. September 2013 became December 
2014, then April 2014, and now (approximately) July 2014. There is, at present no plan schedule. It is also understood that the staffing situation is 
such that such projects are not easily done in-house. 
 
My reason for writing is not to complain about the above but to draw attention to things that are being affected by the delay. The Bay House 
Phase 2 project is 230 feet of unbroken wall that, as mundane as it appears from the south and east looks even worse from the north (back) side. 
From that perspective, it closely resembled strip mall motels in Los Angeles. While it probably meets the requirements of the B2-b zoning, it does 
not come close to any future form based code that would not allow such scale in that location. The Planning Board has commented on this 
appearance and has required another look at what might be built. While smaller units are a very good idea, cramming as many as possible in a 
continuous block of a building is just not in keeping with anything but the Phase One of the same project, and the two pattern book hotels in the 
neighborhood. 
 
The small two story building at 48 Hancock, that is to be totally shadowed by the Phase 2 project, has a scheduled hearing before the Appeals 
Board. They wish to rebuild to add two additional stories and cannot meet the setback requirements of B2-b. There has been an effort for more 
that three years to try to have a zoning change that would deal with these setback requirements. They are not appropriate to redevelopment in the 
ISN and totally prevent individual, fee simple townhouses from being built as a unit on multiple lots. This is exactly the kind of development that, 
I hope, the ISN comp plan will encourage.  
 
We now seem to have a situation in which one project, which will be seen as unfortunate, may be allowed while another that is very desirable will 
have to wait until some future time before it may begin. I do hope that you can think of some way to improve our situation before the ISN comp 
plan is finally achieved. 
 
 
Hugh Nazor 
hughn@mac.com 
 
Copy to Nell for the Planning Board:  meeting re Phase 2 on 10/22/13 
 
 
 



From:  HUGH NAZOR <hughn@mac.com> 

To: Helen Donaldson <HCD@portlandmaine.gov> 
Date:  10/15/2013 10:05 AM 

Subject:  Re: India Street activity 

 
Well, if not articulation - which would cost interior space, maybe some textural variation. While the entire project (and Phase One) looks more 

like something from a chain hotel pattern book, making the back side look the same (multi-textural) would be an improvement. {Isn't there a 

saying about a pig with lipstick still being a pig?} Nonetheless, it would be less of a uniform assault to the eye for all of the units along Federal 
Street. The couple owing one of the Federal Street townhouses (which truly are townhouses) has put their place on the market after seeing the 

Phase Two drawings. 

 
I do plan to be at the meeting, as do many of the others living on Federal Street. I hope they stay long enough to be heard - given the place on the 

agenda. 

 
I hope the roof metal has a low reflectivity surface. Metal roofs are great but can also be blinding if they are reflective. 

 

The window matching is understood and the smaller balconies are probably not very significant - depending on how they are finished and 
furnished. 

 

Again, thanks for everything. 

 

         _____Hugh 

hughn@mac.com 
 

 

 



 
 
 
Bethany Angle 
Angle Associates 
Portland, Maine 04102 
207-773-1268 
 
Nell Donaldson 
City of Portland 
Planning Department 
 
October 17, 2013 
 
Dear Planning Department: 
 
I have been a real estate broker specializing in residential historic properties, rehab properties and multi 
units selling primarily on the peninsula in Portland for the past 33 years. I am interested in submitting 
to you 2 issues regarding the Seaport Lofts that although adversely affect both the immediate neighbor 
and the neighborhood, I feel can be addressed by the developer and the city giving some relief to both 
affected entities. 
 
The already partially built Bay House with its imposing box like architecture without articulation or 
historic character of any type fills one side of the street on Newbury Street. Although it is not in 
character with the charm and history of the existing neighborhood, it is already built and therefore 
becomes an issue as to how to best offset its “box store” type housing stock and architecture with a 
more pleasing architecture across the street, perhaps creating more of a Portland Peninsula type 
neighborhood feel.  The present facade planned for Seaport Lofts provides no such relief from the 
deviation in charm and desirability created by the Bay House. I have been selling real estate in Portland 
for 33 years and am well aware of what draws homeowners, investors and buyers to an area. The 
facade proposal before you, will over time not be desirable to future homeowners. It creates a wind 
tunnel type look to what is presently a charming, yet under-utilized, neighborhood.  The developer used 
a thirty foot or more break between buildings on the Bay House side of the street, not only creating less 
shadow and more light for the occupants of their own development, but also a break from the box like 
larger building. 
 
There are great examples of boxy architecture with historic articulation such as the last two buildings 
on upper Exchange Street. These easily incorporate charm and history into block sized buildings, the 
hallmark of the Portland Peninsula, and their design and articulation can be easily incorporated  into 
modern architecture.  The simple use of articulation, if not like the leaded glass awning and masonry 
work on Exchange then  more modern yet historically pleasing substitutes would create a sense of 
Portland's waterfront neighborhood onto Newbury Street, offsetting the already constructed but 
architecturally uninteresting and imposing Bay House structure. 
 
The second issue directly involves the abutting neighbor. Presently the plans show a 45 foot building 
within 5 feet of the historic brick town house at 123 Newbury Street. The proposed structure will 
completely block all light to the tall historic windows of the residence at 123 Newbury, leaving its 
occupants with light coming from the street side of the townhouse only.  The shadow from the newly 
constructed Bay House across the street has already partially shaded this home and the addition of 



another enormous structure just 5 feet away on the right side will throw the residence into total shade, 
robbing it of almost all sunlight. 
There is a solution that will bring at least some relief to the property owners of 123 Newbury Street. 
The plans for the Seaport Lofts show a driveway running along the separating property line and above 
the first floor (driveway) they have cantilevered 4 apartments. Two over each other in the front and two 
over each other in the back.  If the “Lofts “ eliminated the front two units (#15 and above) but kept the 
back two units, then more light would enter 123 Newbury and less shadow.  While this is not the ideal 
for the historic abutting property at least it is a viable compromise  The rear two units would still be 
within 5 feet of the rear 123 Newbury unit but the light would be significantly improved in the front 
brick unit created by a set back of 25 rather than 5 feet in the front.  It would also improve the 
overpowering feel of the Seaport Lofts, softening the look of the neighborhood. In addition, the first 
floor wall dividing the “Lofts” drive- through opening from the townhouse neighbor is unnecessary and 
creates a “looming over its neighbor” affect.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Bethany Angle 
BethanyAngle@aol.com 
207-712-4620 
207-773-1268 
 
 

mailto:BethanyAngle@aol.com
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